May 26 - 1947

The meeting was called to order in the home of Mrs.Fryxell with the following members present; - Goldman, Fryxell, Leach, Stauber Cox, Flint, Kuhns, P. Simer, Redmon, Leigh. Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved. The treas. report was readand it was agreed to add the new members! names to the current calling list.

Plans were made to have a membership tea early in June. Mrs. Flint, membership chr. and her comm. will work out details and report at the next board meeting.

The pres. reported that Senator Rotz and Congressman Dineen will be happy to attend the dinner in Springfield at the Legislative school.

It was moved by Miss Redmon and seconded by Miss P'Simer that our bulletin be named "The League Letter" Motion carried.

A motion was made by Mrs. Fryxell and seconded by Mrs. Cox that our rummage sale be held in Sept.. Motion carried. Mrs. Stauber, Financial Chr. agreed to make all arrangements with her comm.

Miss P'Simer made a motion to have an ice-cream social some time in July or August. Mrs. Fryxell seconded the motion which was carried. Mrs. Stauber and Miss P'Simer will be co-chairman.

Miss Redmon, Education Chr agreed to lead discussions the first two meetings in June.Miss P'Simer, Constitutional Conv. Chr. agreed to lead the last two.

The Comm. Chr. and Study groups reported that the most popular projects suggested for this years' work are; Study of; size of School Board; of Bond Issue; of Plan to form a commission for selection of school board candidates.

Miss Redmon suggested that the Welfare comm. might study the County Home and the homes for the aged people.

The next board meeting will be held the second Mon. in July.

Meeting adjourned

H. Leigh , Sec-Pro-Tem.

GENERAL MEETING

May 28,1947

The meeting was called to order by the President, Mrs. Goldman, in the assembly room of the public library with eleven members present.

Miss Redmon presented a report of the suggested project for the League on behalf of the education comm. The comm. proposes to make a study of the bond issue, the advisability of increasing the number of school board members, and the possibility of the community selecting citizen's comm. to select school board candidates.

Mrs. Fryxell reported that the two discussion groups had favored the adoption of Miss Redman's comm.'s plan.

Miss P'Simer moved that the project be accepted and the motion was seconded by Mrs. Fryxell. The motion carried with no dissenting vote.

Mrs. Wood presented a plan to the League for educating the public on primary voting through visual education. She also urged the members to volunteer for service on juries and election boards. The members approved of Mrs. Wood's suggestion although no formal motion was made. Mrs. Wood and her G.I.O. comm. were instructed to proceed as they saw fit. Mrs. Wood also presented a letter which was sent to Senators Lucas and Brooks urging them to vote against the wool tariff amendment before the Congress. Most members present signed the letter.

Mrs. Pettee, Miss P'Simer, Miss Redmon and Mrs. Fryxell then presented reports on their observations at the Legislative School held in Springfield, May 27.

The meetin adjourned at 900 clock.

Betty Pat Leach Sec. Pro Tem.

Mrs. Fryxell announced the membership tea to be held at the home of Mrs. M.H.Pettee, 1470 West William on June 6.